
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

23rd September 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

As a school, we have finalised our curriculum intent, implementation and 
impact statements. Please do read through this document to know more! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_sTHzZ-_Yq4-GM_50fg3exKYVcZvgwKt/view?usp=sharing

It carefully outlines why our curriculum is designed in such a way, how it will 
be taught and what we want the impact to be on our children.

The termly curriculum plans were sent home in the year group letters at the 
beginning of term. 
Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

* YEAR 6 PARENTS *
As you may be aware, the new
secondary school admission round
opened on Monday 12th September
2022, for parents of current Year 6
children to apply for a secondary
school (Year 7) place for September

2023.

The statutory national closing date
for applications is 31st October

2022.

Applications can be made online via
www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

All of the application information is
available on the website above.

A big St. Andrew’s welcome to Alma and
her family who has joined Year 4 – we are
sure you will soon settle into our St.
Andrew’s family.

NEW TELEPHONE SYSTEM

Our new telephone system is installed and
both phone lines are fully back in action –
01245 380131 or 01245 382497.
Absences can now be reported using the
answerphone facility on either number –
please press 1 when given the options. You
may, of course, continue to email if you
prefer. We are very grateful for your
support, patience and understanding over
the last couple of weeks.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_sTHzZ-_Yq4-GM_50fg3exKYVcZvgwKt/view?usp=sharing
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions&data=05|01||956d3afc468443b9e99008da8ce23e87|a8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f|0|0|637977200578839085|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=0U43/7dfljWaMDXZNBADTLJFjV4crhuqtE3VZHY9bns%3D&reserved=0


Autumn Term 2022 – dates for your diary:-
Tuesday 27th September: Chelmsford Museum (Year 3)

Wednesday 28th September: Royal Observatory Greenwich (Year 5)
Thursday 6th October: Wat Tyler (Year 4)

Thursday 6th & Friday 7th October: Bikeability Course 2 (Year 6)
Tuesday 11th October: joint Harvest celebration with HPI at St. Andrew’s Church (please note the 

change of date)
Tuesday 18th October: Parent consultations (3:30-6:30pm details to follow)

Thursday 20th & Friday 21st October: Bikeability Course 3 (Year 6)
Thursday 20th October: Parent consultations (3:30-6:30pm details to follow)

24th to 28th October: HALF TERM BREAK

Friday 18th November: Children In Need (details to follow)
Tuesday 22nd, Thursday 24th November and Thursday 1st December: Opening Morning for 

prospective parents with HPI
Monday 28th November: INSET DAY

Thursday 8th and Friday 9th December: Year 4 Pantomime (1:30pm details to follow)
Tuesday 13th December: Year 3 Nativity (details to follow)

Wednesday 14th December: Whole School Pantomime – Sleeping Beauty (details to follow)
Monday 19th December: Christmas Service at St. Andrew’s Church (details to follow)

Tuesday 20th December: Last day of term Finishing at 1pm

Tuesday 3rd and Wednesday 4th January 2023: INSET DAYS
Thursday 5th January: Children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3 Chelmsford Museum – please complete Google form
https://forms.gle/CzVGGH3Nxw2jsJbB8

Urgently

Year 4 Wat Tyler Trip – please complete Google form 
https://forms.gle/EEUF5qqRYPBrdg5VA

Urgently

Year 5 Royal Observatory Greenwich – please complete 
Google form
https://forms.gle/AWRZQovZyUnKgp1Z8

Urgently

Year 6 Hilltop Residential Letter – please complete Google 
form in the link below as soon as possible
https://forms.gle/jVTe9jeNcNrrMSrt9

Homework Club – please complete the Google form 
in the link below
https://forms.gle/TKDVoKDGkmN75Cz79

Deposit due by Friday 9th

September 

Club started Thursday 22nd

Sept – please complete 
ASAP if you haven’t already

https://forms.gle/CzVGGH3Nxw2jsJbB8
https://forms.gle/EEUF5qqRYPBrdg5VA
https://forms.gle/AWRZQovZyUnKgp1Z8
https://forms.gle/jVTe9jeNcNrrMSrt9
https://forms.gle/TKDVoKDGkmN75Cz79


AUTUMN TERM 2022 MENU 
Week 2 – week commencing 26th September 2022

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.30 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

Points for this week!

Berwicks 343

Greystones 396

Priory 432

Vinehurst 405



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
19th and 25th September 2022

Luca, Finley

Miss Prince,  

Please be considerate and courteous to 
our local residents, and other road users, 

when parking and driving around the 
school area. 

Let’s keep our children safe at what can 
be very busy times of day on the roads 

and pavements.
Thank you.

Reminders



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were hard 

to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Kathryn
Birch – Hamzah
Cherry – Henry P

Fir – Eleanor
Maple – William 

Oak – Holly
Rowan – Tom

Sycamore – Vinnie

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  

Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.

Every child shines.



Shining at Home

Amelia has recently been made senior
sixer in Cubs which means she leads
all the sixers in the group. Her family
are proud of the leadership skills she
is developing and how she helps the
leaders with the various activities the
Cubs take part with. Congratulations
Amelia and well done!

Luke came first in the red ball tournament at 
his tennis club in Witham last weekend. He was 
very pleased and his family are very proud.  
Congratulations Luke and well done!





Further details of their Open Evening and tours can be found here:-

https://www.aesessex.co.uk/admissions/open-evening/






